icentre@metrovancouver.org; info@rdmw.bc.ca; inquiries@rdn.bc.ca; info@ncrdbc.com;
info@rdno.ca; info@rdos.bc.ca; prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca; administration@qathet.ca; SLRD;
administration@srd.ca; info@ccrd.ca; TNRD; CorpAdmin

Subject: Letter from Columbia Shuswap Regional District: Cooperative Community Wildfire
Response Program
Attachments: February 20, 2025_CSRD CCWR Program Response to Minister of Forests.pdf

I You don't often get email from jfreund@csrd.bc.ca. Learn why this is important

Dear Minister Parmar,

On behalf of the Columbia Shuswap Regional District Board of Directors, please find attached a letter regarding
the Cooperative Community Wildfire Response Program.

Kind Regards,

Julie Freund

Legislative Clerk/Executive Assistant

Corporate Services

Columbia Shuswap Regional District

T: 250.833.5975 | F: 250.832.3375 | TF: 1.888.248.2773
E: jfreund@csrd.bc.ca | W: www.csrd.bec.ca
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Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

This e-mail is CONFIDENTIAL. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete this
communication, attachment or any copy. Thank you.



COLUMBIA SHUSWAP REGIONAL DISTRICT

555 Harbourfront Drive NE, PO Box 978, Salmon Arm, BC V1E 4P1
T: 250-832-8194 | F: 250-832-3375 | TF: 1-888-248-2773 | www.csrd.bc.ca

February 20, 2025

Sent by email: FOR.Minister@gov.bc.ca

Honourable Ravi Parmar
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Undue burden on local taxpayers and emergency management resources

Administering the CCWR would require considerable staff time, of which the CSRD’s Shuswap
Emergency Program does not have the capacity to fulfill. The workload, such as maintaining volunteer
lists, training, and engagement, without guaranteed work for program members, is incredibly onerous
on financial and personnel time resources.

The effects of climate change are increasing disaster intensity, duration, frequency, and scale of
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emergencies yet the CSRD is still running at the same capacity in its emergency management program
as ten years ago. The growing demand for increased staffing to manage the increasing number of local
emergencies needs to be addressed, without the additional CCWR program the Province is
encouraging us to acquire.

Lack of consultation with emergency management staff

CSRD is concerned there was no consultation with its emergency management staff, this misstep is a
departure from what has been done historically. It should be noted this is the second attempt at
introducing the program. Originally the program was presented as a collaboration with local fire
departments funded by BCWS. Now the program is being offered to unprotected areas only, there is
no reasonable service to attach CSRD support.

Potential for conflict with residents and reputational damage

While the program is technically optional, it sets the CSRD and emergency response teams up for
conflict with residents of the area, potentially setting us up for failure and causing reputation damage.
The burden of opting out for the reasons outlined in this letter falls on the CSRD, which could cause
irreparable damage to public perception of the CSRD and provincial firefighting response efforts.

The CSRD emphasizes that the program does not meet the needs of the community members and will
not accomplish what they have expressed they want and need.

Concerns about future changes to program scope and guidelines

There is concern the Province can change the program scope, process, and guidelines at any time.
The CSRD is apprehensive that any changes, without having direct or indirect involvement in any
decisions, would result in the impact being fully felt by the CSRD.

In summary we believe the CCWR program model shifts wildfire response responsibilities from the
Provincial onto regional districts, creating an unsustainable strain on our resources. Our emergency
management program is already operating at capacity, managing an increasing number of local
emergencies due to climate change impacts. Adding the CCWR program would further stretch staff
capacity and resources.

Additionally, the program’s focus on areas beyond our established fire protection zones, jurisdiction,
and area of responsibility. We are also concerned about the lack of consultation with our emergency
management staff and the potential for program changes without our involvement in future decision-
making processes.

In light of the above concerns, we strongly recommend that BC Wildfire Service (BCWS) serve as the
prime contractor for the CCWR program participants. This approach would ensure that wildfire
response efforts are led by the provincial agency with the expertise and resources, avoiding undue
strain on regional districts and their emergency management programs.

We appreciate your understanding and consideration and thank you for your forthcoming response.

Yours truly,
COLUMBIA SHUSWAP REGIONAL DISTRICT
Per:

Natalya Melny
Board Chair








